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JUAN DE FUCA ELECTORAL AREA PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COMMISSION 
 

Notice of Meeting on Tuesday, April 25, 2017 at 3 p.m. 
 

Juan de Fuca Local Area Services Building, #3 – 7450 Butler Road, Otter Point, BC 
 

 
 

AGENDA 
 

1. Approval of Agenda 
 

2. Adoption of Minutes of January 24, 2017 
 
3. Chair’s Report 

 
4. Director’s Report 

 
5. Staff Reports 

a) Kemp Lake Infrastructure Improvement Proposal – Public Consultation Report  
b) Staff News 

 
6. Correspondence 

a) Friends of Eaglecrest Park Society – Quarterly Inspection Report 
b) Haig-Brown Fly Fishing Association – Kemp Lake Foreshore Access Infrastructure 

Improvement Proposal 
c) Juan de Fuca Community Trails Society – 2016 Recreational Hiking Program Report  
d) South Vancouver island Back Count Horseman of BC  – Kemp Lake Foreshore 

Access Infrastructure Improvement Proposal 
e) Seagirt Ponds Preservation Society – 2016 Stewardship Annual Report 
f) OPSRRA – Commission Meetings/Open Houses 
g) Brenda Mark – Priest Cabin Park  
h) Island Health – Kemp Lake Foreshore Access Infrastructure Improvement Proposal  
i) Kemp Lake Waterworks District – Proposed Kemp Lake Foreshore Access 

Improvement Plan 
 

7. Unfinished Business 
a) BC Rural Dividend Fund – Port Renfrew Tourism Trail  
b) Subdivision Referral S-03-14 (6649 Godman Road) 
c) Long Term Trail Program 
 

8. Next Meeting: May 23, 2017 
 
9. Adjournment 
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Minutes of a Meeting of the  
Juan de Fuca Electoral Area Parks and Recreation Advisory Commission 
Held Tuesday, January 24, 2017 at the Juan de Fuca Local Area Services Building, 
3 – 7450 Butler Road, Otter Point, BC 

 
 
PRESENT: L. Paterson (Chair), C. Bennett, A. Boquist, V. Braunschweig, J. Gaston, S. Jorna, 

M. Kimmel, W. Vowles (Alternate Director) 
Staff:  R. Hamilton, Parks & Recreation Manager; I. Lawrence, Local Area 
Planning Manager; J. Bell, Parks Operations Supervisor; Regional Parks; B. Drew, 
Parks Facility Coordinator, Regional Parks; W. Miller, Recorder 

ABSENT: P. Sloan 
OTHER: M. Hicks (Director) 
PUBLIC: 0 
 
1. Delegation 

a) Regional Parks – Great Trail Presentation  
At the request of the Commission, the Manager opened the floor to the delegation at  
3:15 p.m., introducing Brad Drew and Jim Bell.   
 
Dale Drew reported that “Great Trail” has been endorsed by the Trans Canada Trail (TCT) 
organization to recognize the project celebrating Canada’s 150th year. 
 
Dale Drew spoke to the funds provided by the CRD and through the TCT organization, 
outlining the project’s direct ties to the themes identified in the CRD Corporate Plan and 
the Regional Parks Strategic Plan. 
 
Dale Drew advised that: 
- the project was initiated in 1992 to celebrate Canada’s 125th year 
- the goal is to complete the connection project by July 2017 which marks the 25th 

anniversary of the TCT and Canada’s 150th anniversary since confederation 
- the two sections provided by Regional Parks will include a portion of the Galloping 

Goose Regional Trail and Sooke Hills Wilderness Trail 
- Regional Parks worked with various CRD departments, external partners and local 

governments to provide the trail connections  
- a trail connection was provided by Juan de Fuca Community Parks adjacent to 

Wrigglesworth community park in the Goldstream Heights area 
- the CRD portion of the project focused on improvements in three areas including 

installation of a suspension bridge 
 
Jim Bell provided photographs documenting project progression from initial surveying, to 
machine work, to gravel/crush laying to installation of the suspension bridge.  Jim Bell 
spoke to project obstacles including weather and terrain and related solutions.  Jim Bell 
responded to a question from the Commission advising that the TCT runs through 
Wrigglesworth community park but that the TCT does not provide access to Wrigglesworth 
Lake.  It was confirmed that the TCT can be accessed from Finlayson View Place in the 
Goldstream Heights subdivision.   
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Noting the lake’s proximity to the TCT, the Commission stated support for a defined access 
to Wrigglesworth Lake to avoid trail blazing and to support public access to the community 
park.  
 
Discussion ensued regarding entering into a dialogue with the Goldstream Heights 
developer to explore options for an easement or land swap to support a defined access to 
the lake and opportunity to discuss the status of Wrigglesworth Park as a community park 
with Regional Parks.   
 
The Director stated support for community consultation should the Commission wish to 
pursue an access to the lake.  
 

At 4:30 p.m. the Manager opened the meeting.  
 

2. Elections  
The Manager called for nominations for the position of Chair of the Juan de Fuca Electoral 
Area Parks and Recreation Advisory Commission for 2017 and Commissioner Paterson’s 
name was put forward.  The Manager called two additional times for further nominations and, 
as there were none, Commissioner Paterson was declared Chair. 
 
The Chair called for nominations for the position of Vice Chair of the Juan de Fuca Electoral 
Area Parks and Recreation Advisory Commission for 2017 and Commissioner Jorna’s name 
was put forward.  The Chair called two additional times for further nominations and, as there 
were none, Commissioner Jorna was declared Vice Chair. 
 

3. Approval of the Agenda 
 
MOVED by Commissioner Jorna, SECONDED by Commissioner Boquist that the agenda be 
approved. CARRIED 
 

4. Adoption of the Minutes of November 22, 2016 
 
MOVED by Commissioner Kimmel, SECONDED by Commissioner Braunschweig that the 
minutes from the meeting of November 22, 2016 be adopted. CARRIED 
 

5. Chair’s Report 
No report. 
 

6. Director’s Report 
The Director advised that he attended today’s meeting out of respect for the recent passing 
of past Commissioner Ken Douch and the recent notice of resignation from Ron Hamilton, 
Parks and Recreation Manager.  The Director thanked the Manager and the Commission for 
their dedication and work.   
 

7. Staff Reports 
 
a) Staff News 

At this time, the Manager stated that he has enjoyed working with the Commission for 
seven years, advising that he was proud of his work when he left the employ of Parks 
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Canada and is just as proud of his work leaving the employ of the Juan de Fuca Parks 
and Recreation program.  
 
BC Rural Dividend Fund – Port Renfrew Tourism Trail 
A mail drop was forwarded to Port Renfrew residents to provide notice of a public 
information session scheduled on January 12.  The Director, the Manager and the Juan 
de Fuca Local Area Planning Manager attended the public information session to outline 
the proposal to create a Recreation Area on the western portion of Lot 64 in order to 
protect and manage a trail and staircase connecting Beach Camp to Parkinson Road.  
There was limited turnout but support for the project.  Juan de Fuca Parks and Local Area 
Planning will now proceed with the funding application for the proposed project.  Should 
provincial funding not be available, Gas Tax funding can be explored to support installation 
of the proposed staircase. 
 
Options to connect the proposed trail in future to the marina and to the hotel were 
discussed. 
 
Kemp Lake Foreshore Access 
A permit application has gone to the Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure (MoTI) 
for the Milligan foreshore access and the Manatu Road access.  A Private Moorage 
application has been submitted to Front Counter BC (Ministry of Forests, Lands and 
Natural Resource Operations) for the proposed dock structure.  A mail drop was forwarded 
in the Otter Point/Kemp Lake area to provide notice of the draft Kemp Lake Foreshore 
Access Infrastructure Plan and public information session scheduled for January 27.  
 
The Manager advised that a letter from the Chair will be sent to Front Counter BC to 
document the Commission’s support for a crown land tenure to support the project.   
 
Mount Matheson Trail 
The Manager has been in discussion with an adjacent property owner as a result of trail 
users developing a shortcut trail up a private driveway and then crossing over private 
property to rejoin the trail in order to avoid a rock crop near the trail head.  Installation of 
a short section of split rail fencing and signage will be completed within the next two weeks.  
 
Summer Staffing 
The competition postings for the two Juan de Fuca Parks maintenance staff positions 
closed on January 19.  Interviews are scheduled for January 30 and February 1.  
 
The Director reported that he met with the Alternate Director, the Manager, and the Local 
Area Planning Manager.  It was advised that the Juan de Fuca Parks and Manager 
Recreation position will proceed to posting.   
 

8. Unfinished Business 
a) Subdivision Referral S-03-14 (6649 Godman Road) 

It is understood that there may be opportunity to revisit the Commission’s recommendation 
to the CRD Board that cash-in-lieu of park land dedication be received should there be 
support for a trail through the subject property to a future phase of the Port Renfrew 
Tourism Trail. 
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b) Subdivision Referral SU000679 (17013 Wickanninish Road) 
As previously reported, the CRD Board has endorsed the Juan de Fuca Land Use 
Committee’s recommendation to support the motion made by the Commission that the 
requirement for dedicated park land or cash-in-lieu be waived and that the voluntary 
commitment by the applicant to construct trail to Juan de Fuca Electoral Area Parks and 
Recreation standards within the public road right-of-way be accepted.  
 
Iain Lawrence noted that MoTI subdivision approval requires confirmation from Local Area 
Planning that all applicable CRD bylaws have been complied with. 
 
Item struck from the agenda.  
 

c) Long Term Trail Program 
The Commission stated support for pursuing opportunity to complete connection of 
Wieland Trail.  
 
At the Director’s request, the Manager provided an overview of the Commission’s interest 
in Wieland Trail.  It was advised that, after several months of internal and legal review, it 
was determined that letters patent restrict use of land account funding to the purchase of 
“dedicated parkland”.  The Manager confirmed that funds in the land account cannot 
purchase statutory rights-of-way (SRW) unless the SRW can be dedicated as parkland.  
Attainment of a SRW is required to complete connection of Wieland Trail.  
 
Comment was received regarding the recent mail notice distributed by the Sheringham 
Point Lighthouse Preservation Society campaigning for continued public access to 
Sheringham Point View Trail and reinstatement of the management agreement for the trail 
as previously held by the Society.   
 
The Director confirmed that he has not received a petition submission.  
 
MOVED by Commissioner Jorna, SECONDED by Commissioner Kimmel that a letter be 
sent under the Chair’s signature to the Sheringham Point Lighthouse Preservation Society 
to advise that there has been no change in the Commission’s position that the community 
park at Sheringham Point be held and maintained by the Juan de Fuca Parks and 
Recreation Program for use by the public.  CARRIED 

 
9. Public Question Period 

 
10. Next Meeting 

The February meeting is at the call the Chair. 
 
It is anticipated the Manager position will be filled by the March 28 meeting of the Commission. 
 

11. Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m.  
 
 

             
Louise Paterson, Chair     Wendy Miller, Recorder 
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STAFF REPORT TO THE  
JUAN DE FUCA ELECTORAL AREA PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY COMMISSION 

MEETING OF TUESDAY, APRIL 25, 2017 
 

 
SUBJECT:  Staff News 
 
ISSUE:  Information  
 
 
Kemp Lake Foreshore Access - Gas Tax Funding 
The Electoral Area Services Committee considered a request for $18,000 in Gas Tax Funding for 
land-based improvements at its February 15, 2017 meeting.  At its meeting of March 8, 2017, the 
CRD considered and supported the request that the Juan de Fuca Electoral Area Parks and 
Recreation project be funded as an appropriate Gas Tax initiative. 
 
 
Kemp Lake Foreshore Access – Legal Survey 
A legal survey of the Milligan and Manatu Roads was completed on February 21, 2017 at a cost 
of $1995.00.  
 
 
Priest Cabin Park 
As reported to the Commission at its meeting of August 13, 2013, a total of four signs were 
installed to provide direction to Priest Cabin Park. 
 
Staff was contacted by the agent representing Lot 26, the lot adjacent to Priest Cabin Park, 
regarding the signs.  At the request of the agent, the directional signs will be removed.   
 
 
William Simmons Memorial Park – Trail Encroachment 
It has been determined that the trail located in the parking lot to the west is encroaching onto 
private property.  The trail has been reconfigured to resolve the encroachment, allowing the 
private property owner full use of the property.   
 
 
Bylaw No. 3623 – Recreation Services and Facilities Fees 2017-2018 
Each year the CRD bylaw regulating recreation services and facilities fees, Bylaw No. 3623, is 
reviewed.  No changes are proposed to the current fee schedules (Schedule E and F).  The 
Manager will request a motion for approval. 
 
 
2017 Contracts 
The recreation contracts for 2017 have been fully executed, supporting contract programs in East 
Sooke, Otter Point and Shirley. 
 
A landscape contract for landscaping services at Coppermine Park has also been executed.   
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2017 Hiking Program Brochure - Juan de Fuca Community Trails Society 
A total of $800 has been allocated to support the Juan de Fuca Community Trails Society’s 
monthly guided hikes. 
 
 
One-Time Community Event Support 
A total of $600 was allocated to support the Friends of Coppermine Park Society’s Easter event 
on April 15.  The community event, which is now in its fifth year, includes an Easter egg hunt and 
pancake breakfast. 
 
 
Staffing 
CRD Regional Parks employees, Janis Hain and Jade Steel are the successful candidates for the 
two seasonal Park Maintenance Worker positions.  The PMW-5 position started April 3; the PMW-
2 position started April 12.  
 
 

Submitted by: Mike MacIntyre, Manager, Parks Operations, Regional Parks  

 



 
 
 
 
 

CAPITAL REGIONAL DISTRICT 
 
 BYLAW NO. 4108 
 
************************************************************************************************************* 

A BYLAW TO AMEND BYLAW NO. 3623  
TO UPDATE THE RECREATION SERVICES AND FACILITIES FEES FOR 2016-2017 

 
************************************************************************************************************* 
 
The Board of the Capital Regional District in open meeting assembled enacts as follows: 
 
1. Bylaw No. 3623, the “Capital Regional District Recreation Services and Facilities Fees and 

Charges Bylaw No. 1, 2009” is amended as follows: 
 
a) By deleting Schedules “A” through “F” in their entirety and replacing them with the 

attached Schedules “A” though “F”: 
 

Schedule “A” – Juan de Fuca (JDF) Recreation Centre (West Shore); 
 
Schedule “B” – Panorama Recreation Centre; 
 
Schedule “C” – SEAPARC (Sooke and Juan de Fuca Electoral Area) Recreation 

Centre;  
 
Schedule “D” – Salt Spring Island (SSI) Parks and Recreation; 

 
Schedule “E” – Juan de Fuca (JDF) Electoral Area Parks and Recreation; and 
 
Schedule “F” – Port Renfrew Community Recreation Centre. 

 
2. The effective date is stated on each Schedule. 

 
3. This Bylaw may be cited as "Capital Regional District Recreation Services and Facilities 

Fees and Charges Bylaw No. 1, 2009, Amendment Bylaw No. 10, 2016”.  
 
 
READ A FIRST TIME THIS 13th DAY OF July 2016 
 
READ A SECOND TIME THIS 13th DAY OF  July 2016 
 
READ A THIRD TIME THIS 13th DAY OF  July 2016 
 
ADOPTED THIS 13th DAY OF July 2016 
 
 
    
CHAIR  CORPORATE OFFICER 
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SCHEDULE “E” 
 

JUAN DE FUCA ELECTORAL AREA PARKS AND RECREATION  
FEES AND CHARGES 

Effective September 1, 2016 
 

 

Special Events or Activities 

 

 
PARK USE PERMIT 

SPECIAL USE CATEGORIES 
 

 
PERMIT FEE 

(Subject to applicable tax) 

  
 

For community events or activities such as a festival, 
tournament, competition, show or outdoor ceremony 
which attracts participants and spectators. 
 
Frequent Users: 5 or more events/year 
 
For private event such as weddings or birthdays with 10 
or more participants. 

 
$    30.00/permit 

 
$ 120.00/permit 

 
$ 100.00/permit 
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SCHEDULE “F” 

 
PORT RENFREW COMMUNITY RECREATION CENTRE 

FEES AND CHARGES 
 

 Effective September 1, 2016 
 

 

Dance Hall (Subject to applicable tax) 

Events up to 100 people (per night) $ 200.00 

Events with greater than 100 people (per night) Negotiated 

Set-up Fee $ 50.00 

Clean-up Fee (minimum 4 hours) $ 25.00 

Damage deposit – events up to 100 people $100.00 

Damage deposit – events greater than 100 people $ 500.00 

Meeting Room (Subject to applicable tax) 

Rate per hour (4 hour minimum) $ 25.00 

Fee for use of kitchen $ 50.00 

Offices (Subject to applicable tax) 

Monthly lease Negotiated 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

Schedule “A” 

The Friends of Eaglecrest Park Society 

Quarterly Inspection Report 
 

 

 

 

Inspector: Howard Taylor     Date of Inspection:   02 Dec 2016 

 

 

Trail  

 

1. Is the trail surface in good repair? [Y]  

Any trail wash-outs or signs that a wash-out is imminent? [N] 

Are associated structures (stairs, boardwalks, etc) in good repair? [Y] 

Are water bars and culverts in good repair/clear of debris? [Y]  

2. Have any trees fallen across the trail? [Y] (See notes on pages 2-3) 

3. Is the area clean and free of debris? [Y] (cleared by members) 

4. Is the trail free of obstructive tree limbs, roots and loose rock? [Y] 

If obstructions, were you able to move them off the trail? [N/A] 

5. Are there potential hazardous trees requiring inspection? [N] 

6. Is there any evidence of prohibited use? [N] 

 

 

Access Road/Parking Area 

  

7. Are there issues around public parking and access? [N] 

 

General 

 

8. Is there any graffiti or vandalism? [N] 

9. Are there litter problems? [N]  

10. Are signs in good repair and visible? [Y]  

11. Are you aware of any recent complaints? [N] 

 

 

 

Inspector Signature: Howard Taylor   Date: 03-Dec-2016 

 



Notes 

 

1. A cherry tree has come down and is suspended over the trail just above the second culvert. 

This is not currently a hazard, but may pose one in the future. 

 
 

2. A hardwood tree has come down and blocks the path at the very top of the trail. 

 
 



3. A hardwood tree has come down over the loop portion of the trail. The trail is passable, but 

the tree is a potential hazard., 

 
 

4. A second hardwood tree has come down over the loop portion of the trail. The trail is 

passable, but the tree is a potential hazard., 

 











Seagirt Ponds Community Park Stewardship
Annual Report for 2016

Lower Pond Restoration – Yellow Flag Iris Removal

Now that the most of the yellow iris has been removed from the pond, we went into 
the pond in the spring, twice in the summer, and once in the fall to remove or cut down
any remaining or new yellow irises. No yellow irises were allowed to bloom in 2016.

Terrestrial Invasive Plant Species Removal

A work party was held on April 14th to remove English Holly and Daphne from Seagirt 
Ponds.  Because cut English Holly deteriorates quite well on its own, we are no longer 
removing or burning the plants.  Instead the cuttings are thrown back out of sight of 
the trails.  Bull thistle was also removed from the patking lot area at this time. 

Scotch Broom was removed from the parking lot area during the blooming season.  
After several years of regular removal, this activity only takes one person an hour or 
two now.  Tansy Ragweed was removed from the parking lot area whenever it was 
spotted.  There is a concern over the amount of Ox-eye Daisies that are spreading in the
parking lot area.  We may organize a work party to pull the plants before they flower.

Lower Pond Viewing Platform

Richard Snyder and Gloria Snively from the Society Board and Ron Hamilton from the 
CRD discussed a viewing platform and looked over a site where it could be placed.  At 
the time the pond was at its lowest.  

One of the original intentions for the viewing platform was to allow young people to 
observe life in the pond from the platform.  This would not be possible all year around 
unless the platform extended quite far out into the pond.  For this reason and also 
because of possible objection by park users to construction in the pond, the Society 
Board has decided to not pursue this project.  Instead we would like to see a bench 
placed on the lower pond, possibly next to where the sluice is located.



Restoration of the Upper Pond

In two areas on the north side of the upper pond and next to the trail, vegetation, 
mostly salmonberries, was removed to provide open views of the upper pond.

Several alder logs have fallen into the pond, using up oxygen as they decompose.  
Resources are not available at this time however to remove the logs.

Park Plant Inventory

Richard Snyder used mapping software and a GPS to mark points in the park on a grid 
system.  Sandy McAndrews and volunteers completed an inventory of plants in the park
over several days and is now writing up a final report.

Information/Interpretive Kiosk

Richard Snyder and Gloria Snively from the Society Board and Ron Hamilton from the 
CRD discussed a kiosk to be situated in the parking area.  Plans for the design have not 
been finalized.

Reintroduction of Native Plants

The following native plants have been planted in the park by Brian White and Richard 
Snyder:
 
1 - Pacific Waterleaf - Hydrophyllum tenuipes
3 - Red-flowering Currant - Ribes sanguineum
3 - Garry Oak - Quercus garryana
2 - Cascara - Rhamnus purshiana
1 - Pacific Rhododendron - Rhododendron macrophyllum
? - Trillium - Trillium ovatum



March 1 2017

JDF EA Regional Director, Mike Hicks
JDF EA Community Parks and Recreation Manager (Acting), Mike MacIntyre
JDF EA Parks and Recreation Advisory Commission Chair, Louise Patterson

Dear Mike, Louise and Mike,

An OPSRRA member has contacted the OPSRRA Directors with a concern about the 
times of the Open House for the draft Kemp Lake Foreshore Access Infrastructure 
Improvement Proposal which took place on January 27, 2017.

The member felt that 3-7 PM on a Friday meant residents who work or do not have flexible 
schedules would be excluded from attending, and that a Friday is not the best time to 
encourage participation in any case.

Many commuters travelling to and from Victoria regularly experience long delays because 
of increasingly heavy traffic. That can make it very difficult to get to meetings at certain 
times, including one that is winding down by 7 PM.

OPSRRA’s position is that (CRD) public meetings should be scheduled for times that can 
accommodate the greatest number of residents possible. In 2012, OPSRRA wrote a letter 
to you objecting to the change of JDF EA Commission meetings from evenings to mid-
afternoons. Our view was that some potentially great new candidates for Commission 
positions would be ineligible because they could not attend daytime meetings, nor could 
many members of the public.

OPSRRA requests that JDF EA Public Meetings, Open Houses, Commission and 
Committee Meetings be scheduled for evening hours Monday-Thursday and/or during the 
day on a weekend in order to make them truly inclusive.

Thank you for this consideration.
Sincerely,

Marika Nagasaka, OPSRRA President

mailto:opsrra@gmail.com?subject=OPSRRA%20Director%20Nomination
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Ministry of Forests, Lands and Natural Resource Operations 
Front Counter BC 
Nanaimo, B.C.  V9T 6J9 
 
Juan de Fuca Electoral Area 
Parks and Recreation 
3-7450 Butler Road 
Sooke, B.C.  V9Z 1N1 
 
January 24, 2017 
 
 
Re:  Letter of Support for Application For Crown Land Tenure (Kemp Lake Boat Launch) 
 
The Juan de Fuca Electoral Parks and Recreation Advisory Commission is a commission within the 
CRD, and represents the community parks and recreation programs for the Juan de Fuca Electoral 
Area.  The proposed Kemp Lake Infrastructure Improvement Plan has been a desirable project for 
several years, and is an identified project objective in the Juan de Fuca Parks and Recreation 2015-
2019 Division Service Plan, as approved by the CRD Board.   
 
The site of the proposed project area (Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure Milligan Road 
Access to Kemp Lake) has been a popular boat launch, shore fishing and swimming area by local 
residents for many years.  The proposed project will provide support infrastructure to improve access 
to these recreational activities.  The improvements will include a dock structure as well as improved 
shore-based facilities for parking, boat launch and a small picnic area.  A Provincial Public Highway 
Permit Application is currently being reviewed by MoTI.   
 
By way of this letter, the Juan de Fuca Electoral Area Parks and Recreation Advisory Commission 
fully supports this recreation proposal and application for a crown land tenure.  If you have any further 
questions, please contact the Juan de Fuca Parks and Recreation program manager, Ron Hamilton, 
at 250-642-8103 or rhamilton@crd.bc.ca.  
 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
        

Louise Paterson, 
       Chair 
       JdFEA Parks and Recreation Commission 
 
 
 
 
 
cc:  R. Hamilton, E. Taylor 

mailto:rhamilton@crd.bc.ca
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